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Opening Letter 

 

Dear Friends, 

  

Welcome back after the summer break! 

Whilst many of us have enjoyed a well-earned 

rest or change from our regular routine, the 

summer shut down has been an extra busy time for our 

property team and our cleaner, Dave, as they have 

undertaken necessary maintenance work, deep cleaning and 

a clear out. It is wonderful to see our premises looking 

refreshed, and we owe them an enormous ‘Thank you’. 

 

As we settle back into our routine work as a church 

community, I would like to share with you some words of 

wisdom from a book I am enjoying, The Book of Joy . It’s an 

account of conversations between two exceptional 

octogenarian old friends: Archbishop Desmond Tutu and the 

Dalai Lama. It is a book full of pearls of wisdom. Here’s one:     

 

Archbishop Tutu said: 

       I hope we can convey to Godõs children out there 

how deeply they are loved. How deeply, deeply 

precious they are in Godõs sight. Even the despised 

refugee whom no -one seems to know. I look at the 

pic tures of people fleeing violence é I say that God 

is crying, for this is not how God wanted us to live. But 

you see, again, even in those circumstances you 

have people coming from other parts of the world to 

helpé and through the tears God begins to smile. 

When God sees and hears how (you) try to h elp 

Godõs children, God smiles. 

 

As our activities resume after the summer break, and as we 

wrestle with questions from the circuit about our plans for the 

future, let us pray that we may be enabled to live out  
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something of the love of God that we proclaim, and in so 

doing may we sense the smile of God. 

Blessings, 

Pat Fry (FWE co-ordinator) 

 

Note: We are delighted that next month Tim will be back writing the 

opening letter of Yours, and over the coming months other members 

of the church will be invited to share this slot. 

 

 

 

 

News of the United Church Family 

 

First of all some sad news… 

 

Doreen Bostock died on 10 July.  She was a 

member of The United Church for over 40 

years and attended services regularly until a 

few weeks before she died.  A nurse by 

profession, Doreen cared for people all her 

life.  Within the church she served as a Pastoral Visitor, Cradle 

Role Secretary and helped with the Toddler Group. Her funeral 

was conducted by Howard Mellor at The Chesil Suite.  We 

remember her daughter Fiona and granddaughter Ruby. 

 

Ainslie MacLeod died on 11 July in Yorkshire.  A member of The 

United Church since 1983, she helped in the Coffee Bar for 

many years and was a valued member of a house group.  A 

couple of years ago Ainslie moved to a care home in Yorkshire 

to be near her daughter.  We think of Ainslie’s daughter and 

two sons. 

 

Bill Gerard died on 18 July after a long illness.  He and his wife, 

Maggie, were more recent members of the congregation.  
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Sadly, his Maggie died only last October.  Bill’s funeral took 

place at Test Valley Crematorium near Romsey.  We 

remember their son and two daughters and their families. 

 

Mary Galbraith died on 19 August after some years of failing 

health. She had recently moved to Brendoncare Otterbourne 

Hill.  Like Doreen, Mary was also a nurse.  She had been a 

member of this congregation since 2003 and was sister to 

Margaret McAdam and aunt of Libby Merriman. We 

remember Libby, Brian and all Mary’s family. 

 

We give thanks for their lives and all they achieved.  We shall 

miss them all. 

 

On a much happier note, we congratulate… 

 

Anne-Claire and Andy Jones on the arrival of their son Finn 

born on 2 July.  Anne and Bob Lord are proud grandparents!   

 

Jane and Steve Lawson are also brand-new grandparents 

with the birth of Kate and David Cruchley’s son Robin on 27 

July. 

 

Many congratulations to Bob and Molly Adamson who 

celebrated their Golden Wedding Anniversary on 2 August 

and also to Isabel and Alfred Witham whose 65th (Blue 

Sapphire) wedding anniversary was on 21 August! 

 

Just starting out on married life are two members of the Mellor 

family.  Lydia Mellor and Daniel Davies married on 21 August 

at St Mary’s Church, Twyford.  Tom Mellor and Kate Mullins will 

be getting married on 12 October at East Meon Parish Church.  

We wish both couples long and happy lives together. 

 

Evelyn Penny has recently moved to Abbotts Barton Care 

Home.  We hope that she soon feels at home. 

Helen McTiffin 

Pastoral Co-ordinator 
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A Psalm for United 

 

Restore us, O Lord! 

Shine your love upon us; 

your people in this place. 

With differing roots of Christian heritage  

yet celebrating faith and vison  

we are United in purpose,  

offering service and hope 

to all in this community.  

 

Revive us, O Lord! 

By your Holy Spirit, 

guard our footsteps, 

renew our vision, 

empower our witness, 

strengthen our resolve,  

and guide our future  

that we may serve others in Jesus’ name. 

 

Restore us, O Lord! 

Let your face shine upon us  

that we may be a beacon church,  

radiating your love,  

preaching grace, 

standing for justice  

and faithfully serving the community  

to the glory of your Holy Name. Amen. 

 
        (Written for The United Church, Winchester after reflecting on Psalm 80) 

 

Howard Mellor 
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Winchester Green Week 2019 

‘Make One Change’ 

This year the Green Week will be from Sunday 29 September to 

Sunday 6 October. It will be a week of inspiring talks, events 

and activities. Green Week aims to celebrate and promote 

action for sustainable living in Winchester District. 
 

To achieve this aim Green Week will provide opportunities for 

individuals and groups to learn about and take action to live 

more sustainably – specifically, to make one change by: 

¶ providing ways to learn what sustainable living in 

harmony with nature looks like, locally and globally 

¶ promoting individual and collective changes  

¶ reducing environmental impact, specifically tackling 

climate change 

¶ promoting responsible consumption  

¶ looking after our natural and built environment 

 

To find out more about the week or to offer support you can 

* Contact us at winchestergreenweek@gmail.com 

* See us on Facebook 

www.facebook.com/WinchesterGreenWeek/  

* Look at our Web Site: 

www.winacc.org.uk/projects/winchester-green-week/ 

* Instagram: winchestergreenweek 

* Twitter:@winchGreenWeek 

 

Richard Coleman and Jo Crocker on behalf of  

Winchester Green Week 2019  

 

mailto:winchestergreenweek@gmail.com
file:///C:/Users/B%20Dunton/Dropbox/www.facebook.com/WinchesterGreenWeek/
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Write a Prayer in 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Human activities are having a major effect on the life systems 

of our world. Climate change, species extinction, polar ice 

loss, sea level rise, waste disposal, land and air pollution are all 

traced to aspects of our choices. Tragically, those most 

affected are the poor who have contributed least to the 

problem. 

 

As part of Winchester Green Week  (29 September–6 October), 

we invite prayers on the subject of: 

 

The Earth is the Lord’s 
 
You can write or draw your prayer on an aspect of the theme: 

giving thanks to God for the earth, lamenting the way we use 

and abuse it, highlighting issues and people for whom climate 

change has a significant impact. Welcome too are ‘action 

points’ and prayers of resolve that with God’s help we may 

take responsibility for our actions and bring healing to creation 

as stewards of God’s gift to us. 

 

¶ You can draw or write your prayer but do follow the 

guidelines. 

¶ Submit your prayer by noon on Monday 7 October. 

¶ Written prayers to be 120 words or 12 lines only. 

¶ Drawn prayers to be on card or paper inside a 15cm 

square. 

¶ By submitting your prayer you give permission for it to be 

displayed or published. 
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All prayers received will be added to a prayer tree – see 

programme for details. 

 

Prayers may be chosen for a Winchester publication entitled 

The earth is the Lordõs. A few will be submitted to a national 

prayer handbook. 

  

Send to : Revd Dr Howard Mellor  

email:  wgwprayers@gmail.com  

By hand or post : c/o The United Church, Jewry Street, 

Winchester, SO23 8RZ 

 

From the Coffee Bar Comment Book 

¶ Always perfect.  

¶ This is an amazing place. I want to thank you for your love.  

¶ The service in this café is first rate. My thanks to Mary Ann 

and Roger ς the dynamic duo.  

¶ Thank you for the delightful welcome and chat. We come 

twice a week. Fantastic service.  

¶ I saw my great great uncle's war memorial.  

¶ Thank you for the message of the a ngels  ς very thought 

provoking.  

¶ The little wall and the entrance to the café is always kept 

so beautifully with flowers and interesting projects.    (Thanks 

to Yvonne and the craft team) 

The service we offer to those 

who visit our Coffee Bar is really 

appreciated. Thanks to all those 

who serve showing our care and 

love.   

Ann Coleman 
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The Cobern Family at War 

 
 

Number 72 Parchment 

Street is now a rather smart 

hair salon, but in the early 

20th century it was a tailor’s 

and outfitter’s shop called 

Cobern and Clark. 

 

Thomas Cobern and his wife 

Agnes lived above the shop 

with their family of five sons 

and one daughter. At the time of the outbreak of the First 

World War two sons, Wilfred and William, were in the Territorial 

Force – the forerunner of the Territorial Army – and Wesley was 

serving with the Rifle Brigade.  

 

In September 1914 Wesley was sent to France, and five weeks 

later he was dead.  He died in one of the very first battles of 

the war. 

 

The Battle of Armentières saw a unified German attack against 

a newly formed army of British, Indian, French and Belgian 

troops with different languages, training, equipment and 

weapons.  The German discipline and bravery was eventually 

defeated by the dogged resistance of the Allied soldiers, the 

effectiveness of the French field guns, and the British skill with 

their rifles.   

 

At that early stage of the war no defensive systems existed, 

and both sides improvised shelter pits and short lengths of 

trench, which were repaired each night. The battle lasted just 

over a week and over 17,000 soldiers were killed. Wesley is 

remembered on the Ploegsteert Memorial in Belgium and on 

the St Peter Street Church Memorial, which is now stored at 

The United Church. 
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Also in 1914 the next son, Thomas, enlisted into the R.A.M.C. 

and was sent to France.  Thomas survived. 

 

In 1915 two more sons enlisted.  Stanley joined the Royal 

Berkshire regiment and served at home, and Wilfred 

transferred from the Territorial Force to the Hampshire 

Regiment and was sent to Mesopotamia (now Iraq). 

  

Following Turkey’s decision to enter the war on the German 

side, the British and Indian troops rushed to Abadan to protect 

their oil supplies and to drive the Turks out of the country.  It 

was a long and tragic campaign characterised by bitter 

fighting, harsh conditions, disease and lack of supplies. Wilfred 

was killed in action on 15 June and is remembered with 40,000 

others at the Basra War Memorial in Iraq, and alongside his 

brother on the St Peter Street Church Memorial. 

 

In 1916 conscription was introduced and the other son, 

William, enlisted.  He served with the Glamorgan volunteers 

and survived the war.  

 

A total of eight young men from Parchment Street were killed 

during the First World War; it is hard to imagine the sense of 

sadness and loss in that small area.   

Maureen Heath 

                                                                                                                                  

                                                                               

 Ploegsteert Memorial, Belgium               Basra War Memorial, Iraq 
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 Looking Forward: Questions from the Circuit 

In the July edition of Yours a list of questions from the circuit 

was published. At the church meeting we split into groups to 

discuss them. Many views were expressed, and we were not 

always in agreement.   

Below are some of the comments from the meeting. If you 

would like to add comments, agree, disagree or add different 

ideas to this please speak to Pat Fry or e-mail 

pefry16@hotmail.com. 

1. Mission, Purpose and Identity                                        

a. What do you think God’s hopes are for this church and 

community?                                                                          

b. How do relationships with other churches, denominations 

and organisations enable the Holy Spirit’s work in your church 

and community?  

We should be part of the local community, taking 

opportunities to be available and to connect.  We recognise 

we are not good at this, but Messy Church in the Christmas 

Market was a good example of what we should be doing.  

We should be working more with the other city centre 

churches; hopefully whe n the new vicar ar rives we can make 

a fresh start . It is more practical to work interdenominationally 

locally than doing things as a circuit which is too 

geographically spread.  

On sustainabili ty, social justice issues etc. there could  be 

solidarity with people of other faiths (and none) . 

2. Growing in Faith and Discipleship  

a. How is your faith and the faith of this church being 

deepened?                                                                            
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b. And how will this shape the life of this church in the next five 

years?  

a) Through relationships with other people , e.g. housegroups, 

Space to Grow evenings, Church weekend.  Sermons now 

available on website.  We try to be open, broad and inclusive.                 

Testimonies at Circuit Service were much appreciated, but 

many of us find it hard to talk about our faith  

b) N o comments offered  

3. Evangelism and Growth  

a. How can you share the love of Jesus with more people in 

your community?                                                     

b. And how will this shape the life of this church in the next five 

years?  

Very varied opinions were expressed in this group; so me felt 

we should be showing the love of Jesus in our caring, but not 

speaking overtly about our faith. Others felt speaking was 

essential.  

The importance of toddler gr oup and coffee bar playtime was  

stressed , but how do we maintain contact as children get  

older?  

Court chaplaincy important.  

Opportunities to talk to people in the coffee bar ð some come 

simply as a café, others come seeking company. We used to 

have a welcomer rota. Could there be a few designated 

times in the week when someone is available to  listen/pray, 

notice on tables to this effect ?  

Our Journey through Advent Angel display had brought 

people in and given opportunity for reflection on the 
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Christmas story. It showed  that  many people who knew our 

coffee bar and hall had no idea of the worsh ip area upstairs, 

and were pleasantly surprised. Aim to do something special for 

Lent 2020 

A mobile telephone prayer request facility was suggested.  

How do we respond to people who have turned away from 

faith?  

Sadly some of us fear that  in five yearsõ time  things may be 

much the same ð but in ten years õ time who will be left able to 

do the caring?  

Possibility of looking  at employing a families õ worker was later 

suggested.  

4. Energy and Resources                                                          

a. How is the mission of God enabled by your present 

resources of people, premises and money?                               

b. What might you need to let go of in order to take up new 

opportunities?  

Currently the building is used well by community organisations 

and h irers. How do we encourage them  to engage with 

energy saving and  our sustainability aims?  

Current lifestyle  of high pressured, long working hours, what do 

we prior itise and how?  

Should there be less formal organisation, committee ,s etc?  

How do we value everyone and enable the less-mobile to feel 

involved?  

Please let me have any comments in time to prepare a 

summary paper for the next church meeting.         Pat Fry 
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Christian Bookshop in Romsey 

 
Oasis Christian Centre 

uses the strapline ‘More 

than just a Bookshop’.  

September this year sees 

us celebrate our 35th 

anniversary of opening.  

That is 35 years of serving the church and wider community in 

this lovely part of Hampshire.   

 

We have seen an increase in mail orders, church supplies and 

sourcing books for schools over the years.  As well as selling 

books, cards, cds and dvds, third world crafts and wholefoods, 

we are also a regional outlet for the Scout and Guide 

movement, selling the uniforms which is a great form of 

outreach.  Our aim is to sell a Bible a day and God has blessed 

us by enabling that to happen, particularly for younger 

customers. 

 

If a group of you would like to come over for a personal 

shopping evening in the autumn, get some bargains, have 

refreshments and see our 17th-century building, then just get in 

touch. 

 

We take in used stamps and coins which are passed on to the 

Leprosy Mission, pre-loved books for Book Aid (although some 

are given to be sold to help us give more of our profits away 

and, if unsold, are then passed on to Book Aid). 

 

Follow us on Facebook and Twitter and see our website 

www.oasisromsey.co.uk.  Better still call in, our address is 25 

Church Street, Romsey, SO51 8BT (01794 512194).  There is a 

car park just behind the shop and the 66 bus comes to 

Romsey! 

Angie Nelson (Manager) 

 

 

http://www.oasisromsey.co.uk/
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Children and Young People at The United Church 

 
As mentioned in Tim’s article in July/August Yours, and at our 

Church Meeting in July, Church Council sees work with Young 

People as a priority.  

 

We are lucky to have a strong group of children and 

teenagers who come to our Junior Church. We also have 

many babies, toddlers and children coming into the building 

with their parents or carers for Baby and Toddlers Group, 

Coffee Bar Playtime and Messy Church.  

 

We are grateful for all those volunteers who give up their time 

to be leaders in Junior Church or organisers and helpers of the 

mid-week groups. We are also grateful to Sam Barnes, the 

Methodist Circuit youth worker, who prepares sessions for 

Junior Church twice a month and has started a house group 

for the older children.  

 

Many Christian students arrive at the University each year, 

some from Methodist/URC backgrounds but it is rare that they 

come to The United Church.  

 

A few of us met in July to discuss how best the Church can 

support these groups in the future. We have begun to organise 

some feedback so we can best assess needs.  

 

Church Council is considering whether we should be 

employing a trained worker with vision and expertise to work 

alongside our current volunteers and staff.  John Moodie 

helped set up a family project in the Broadstone Methodist 

Church near Poole and we are going to visit their Family 

Worker and Church leaders to talk about their youth worker. 

 

We will all have a chance to discuss this at the Church 

Meeting on 22 September and Sam Barnes will talk to us then 

about Intergenerational worship. All those who help with 

children and young people, or who have an interest in this 
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work, are invited to a meeting on Thursday 3 October at 7 pm 

in Room 1.  

 

I have met with Chris Day, the Chaplain at the University, who 

is keen to link with our church. Tim will be representing us at a 

‘Find a Church’ evening run by the Student Christian 

Movement during Freshers’ week and will invite students to 

attend our Harvest Festival service and lunch on 29 

September. Chris mentioned the possibility of employing a 

Christian student to work with our Junior Church leaders and of 

inviting them to volunteer with weekday activities. 

  

Our aim is that children and young people feel valued and 

are able to share their gifts with the church community. If we 

decide to employ someone, would members be willing to 

pledge money every month to support this work?  

 

How does this fit into the three themes of the church: the 

environment, mindfulness and mental health, and 

discipleship?  We feel children and young people can play an 

important role in enabling us as a church to live up to our 

responsibilities and to fulfil vital needs in these areas. As we will 

hear from Sam on 22nd we will be closest to being as God 

wants us to be as a Church if we are intergenerational.  

Bob Lord 

 
 

Methodist Conference 2019 
 

The Methodist Conference consists of ministers and members 

from Methodist churches throughout Great Britain.  It meets 

annually in July, this year in Birmingham, to consider the life 

and work of the Methodist Church.  This year’s President, the 

Revd Dr Barbara Glasson, presided. 

 

A whole range of issues were debated and decided (or not!) – 

full details can be found on the Methodist Church website.  

The subject which attracted most attention, both within the 
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church and beyond, was the document ‘God in Love Unites 

Us’, the report of the Marriage and Relationships Task Group. 

 

After a lengthy and hotly argued debate, the Methodist 

Church has consented ‘in principle’ to the marriage of same 

sex couples by its ministers and in its churches.  Unusually for 

Conference, it was decided to hold a secret ballot on the 

issue – the voting was 247 in favour, 48 against.  This decision 

will initiate a process of consultation throughout the country.  

This process will be the responsibility of District Synods (the 

Southampton District in our case), and it will lead to a final 

vote at next year’s Conference. 

 

Conference agreed that ministers whose conscience would 

not allow them to conduct same sex marriages would be able 

to pass any request to the Chair of the District.  And there will 

be provision for a Church Council who feel they cannot 

approve such an event taking place in the premises of which 

they are trustees. 

 

Standing Orders were provisionally amended to say of the 

marriage relationship: 

‘Within the Methodist Church this is understood in two ways: 

that marriage can only be between a man and a woman; 

that marriage can be between any two people.  The 

Methodist Church affirms both understandings and makes 

provision in its standing orders for them.’ 

 

Members of The United Church may recall that a few years 

ago we held a discussion on this issue with representatives of 

the URC Wessex Synod, prior to a debate at the General 

Assembly.  In the event, the URC General Assembly voted in 

favour, so that United Reformed churches have been able to 

offer to hold same sex marriage ceremonies for some time.  As 

a United Church within both the Methodist and United 

Reformed denominations, we have been unable to 

implement this decision, but if the 2020 Methodist Conference 

confirms this year’s vote, we shall need to consider our 

response. 
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The Conference also responded to other suggestions of the 

Task Group, specifically to work on the preparation of liturgical 

resources to mark the end of a marriage, and to consider 

ways of providing more support for marriage and other 

committed relationships. 

 

This has been only a brief summary of an important issue, but 

clearly something which we shall be asked to address.  I 

should make clear that I was not present at the Conference, 

so this article has been based on reports in the press, 

specifically the Methodist Recorder .  As the leader in the 

Recorder says: ‘We continue to live with contradictory 

convictions, believing that what unites us is far greater than 

that which risks dividing usõ. 

Graham Rolfe 

 
 

The Wednesday Fellowship 
Join us for fun and fellowship over a good cup of tea. 

 

 September 2019  

  

11    Richard Costard Love and Loss 

18 Barbara Friend A Spiritual Life 

25 The Trinity Centre 

 

In June and July we enjoyed the following events: 

 

5 June – A Trip to Brambridge Garden Centre 

An enjoyable time was had by all.  After a lovely cream tea, 

we enjoyed pottering around enjoying the many beautiful 

flowers and shrubs. 

 

12 June – Outing to the BOAZ Project 

A very interesting location at a farm near Sutton Scotney. 

We were given a conducted tour by the Manager, Stewart, 

who gave us the history of the Charity, which was set up for 

the benefit of young people with learning disabilities. Within 

the premises are workshops for woodwork and art work; the 
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articles made are available to buy. They grow 

various plants and shrubs, plus a number of 

different vegetables. They also keep chickens, 

and the eggs are available for sale. A favourite 

for many people are the two donkeys, who 

were being taken for a walk while we were 

there. Our visit culminated in a delightful 

homemade cream tea. 

 

3 July – Fellowship Sharing Time 

We enjoyed a variety of poems, including two from a book 

called The Green Witch  that covered nature in all its glory, plus 

a message about caring for God's creation. 

 

Further Poems read were ‘When I say I am a Christian’, and 

‘What is the view from your window?’.  These were followed 

with a Gilbert and Sullivan poem. 

 

10 July –Yvonne North – Flower Arranging 

We had a very creative time arranging a variety of flowers 

and leaves onto a base.  It was amazing how each person’s 

design was different but equally beautiful.  We are very 

grateful to Yvonne for such an enjoyable time together.   

Pamela Gilbert 
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A Concerned House Group 
 

At a recent meeting of the Abbotts Barton House Group we 

found ourselves discussing recent political events and in 

particular the seemingly racist comments being made by 

Donald Trump. 

 

¶ Why doesn't the Church have something to say more 

publicly about these matters we asked?   

¶ Where indeed do members of the public find out what the 

Church ‘thinks’ about matters of current interest? 

 

We felt so strongly that we decided to do something!  How 

often, incidentally, do we discuss matters in church groups 

and then nothing further happens, it doesn’t seem to make 

any difference? 

 

So I sent the following email to our Methodist Circuit 

Superintendent and the URC Moderator. 

 

       Dear Sue and Clare,  

 

       I lead a Hou se Group which is connected to T he 

United Church in Winchester.  

 

       At a recent meeting  members expressed their 

concern that there seems to be little or no published 

response from either the Methodist or URC churches to 

the astonishing rhetoric being uttered by Donald 

Trump in the USA.  His racist comments about ôsending 

peop le home to where they came fromõ is surely both 

non -Christian and extremely disturbing to most people 

who live in a multicultural society, yes even 

Winchester.  

 

       We feel strongly that the ôchurchõ should make it's 

position clear to politicians of all parties on this topic 

and we urge that you convey our views to the highest 
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possible level within our denominations.   Surely we 

cannot be alone in thinking as we do?  

Yours in Christ 

Tom Belshaw  
(Abbott's Barton House Group United Church)  

The response was interesting. We were referred to a number of 

Websites where we can learn what our dominations are doing 

and how they respond to this kind of thing.  Our IT man, 

Richard Coleman, promises to look into this response further 

and write an article for the October Yours.  

 

Ride and Stride 

The Hampshire and the Islands Historic 

Churches Trust is organising its annual ‘Ride 

and Stride’ event on Saturday 14 

September 2019.  People of all ages are 

invited to spend an enjoyable time raising 

funds for repairs and restoration to the 

churches and chapels in the area.  Participants are 

asked to visit as many churches as possible, by cycle 

or on foot, or even by horse or mobility scooter!  

They obtain sponsorship, the proceeds to be shared 

between HIHCT and their own church. 

If you would like to take part, please speak to me, 

and I will give you details and a sponsorship form 

nearer the time.  See the website www.hihct.org.uk for further 

information. 

A prayer for Ride and Stride by the former Secretary of the 

National Committee: 

Almighty God, in the example of the saints we 

have learnt to love and worship you, and in the 

generosity of many generations we are given our 

churches, chapels and meeting houses.  

Encourage us in our respo nsibility to cherish and 

maintain them, so that a lively faith may arise in, 

and stimulate the praises of, the generations yet 

http://www.hihct.org.uk/
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to come.  Call out a spirit of generosity in us all in 

support of the annual national Ride and Stride 

event, through Jesus Christ  our Lord.  Amen  

The United Church will be open from 10 am to 2 pm on that 

Saturday to welcome participants, so if you could help with 

this, please let me know.   

Graham Rolfe 

 

 

Operation Christmas Child 

Shoe Box Appeal 

Can you help? 

 

If you are having a sort out over the 

summer you may have some items we 

can use. We are always in need of items to fill shoe boxes for 

our Christmas project.  

The following Items are particularly useful  

  cloth/drawstring bags 

  small toiletry bags 

  bars of soap 

  flannels 

  pencil cases 

  small jewellery items bracelets/bangles/necklaces 

  cellophane (from greeting cards) 

The recipients often have so little that pencil cases and bags 

are especially useful to keep their items in. If you are able to 

sew bags that would be great.  

We really do appreciate any contributions. We know many of 

you, like Yvonne and me, collect and knit all through the 

year. If you are knitting we are usually short of larger size hats.  

Many thanks.  

Ann Coleman and Yvonne North  
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Looking Forward to Christmas 

 

Christmas is coming … yes I know it 

seems a long time off, but there’s 

always lots to do!   

As you will know from Tim’s article in the 

July/August issue of Yours, this year our 

aim is to make the sanctuary inviting, 

welcoming, and thought-provoking, 

but to conserve our major effort for a 

Lent/Easter event. 

So far I have three offers of Christmas trees decorated to 

symbolise a line from a carol, and four nativity scenes. We 

would love to have a nativity scene made entirely from 

recycled products, or natural materials, or focusing on the 

plight of the homeless … or from another culture    or anything 

else imaginative you can think of, or anything else you have 

stored away at home you could lend, that might provide food 

for thought during Advent.  

Please talk to me, as we bounce ideas off each other, 

sometimes the unexpected emerges.    

Pat Fry 

 

 

October 2019 Yours Magazine 

Publication date for the October 2019 

magazine (the next one) is Sunday 29 

September.  The deadline for articles and 

notices is Monday 16 September.  

All contributions gratefully received.  

The Yours Team is: Barbara Dunton and Sophie Armstrong. 

Email: yours@ucw.org.uk 
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Dates for September 2019 
 

4 Fairtrade Stall in the Coffee Lounge   10am-2pm 

5 Coffee Bar Playtime in Room 1  10am-1pm 

Messy Church in the Hall  3.30-5.15pm  

6 Friday Worship in the Church  11-11.20am 

9 Church Council in Room 1  9.30-12noon 

10 Baby & Toddler Group in the Hall  2-3.30pm  

11 *Wednesday Fellowship in Room 1  2.30pm 

12 Coffee Bar Playtime in Room 1  10am-1pm 

13 Friday Worship in the Church  11-11.20am 

14 Hampshire & Islands Historic Churches 

 ‘Ride & Stride’ – United Church open 10am-2pm 

17 Baby & Toddler Group in the Hall  2-3.30pm 

18 Fairtrade Stall in the Coffee Lounge  10am-2pm 

 *Wednesday Fellowship in Room 1  2.30pm 

19 Coffee Bar Playtime in Room 1  10am-1pm 

20 Friday Worship in the Church  11-11.20am 

22 CHURCH MEETING after 10.30am service 

 (no Bring & Share lunch ) 

23  Safety Group meeting 7.30pm 

24 Baby & Toddler Group in the Hall  2-3.30pm 

25 *Wednesday Fellowship in Room 1  2.30pm 

 Women’s Group at The Queen 7.30pm 

26 Coffee Bar Playtime in Room 1  10am-1pm 

27 Friday Worship in the Church  11-11.20am 

29 Harvest Lunch after Harvest All-Age Service 

30 Craft Club in Room 1  10-12noon 
  

*Details elsewhere in Yours 

Prevailing circumstances may require change of programme 

 

Circuit Events in September 
12 Circuit meeting at United Church 7.30pm 

 Prayer Fellowship at Cadnam 7.30pm 

17 Local Preachers & Worship Leaders 

 at Wesley Methodist Church (with HC) 7.30pm  
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Services for September 2019 

 

1 SEPTEMBER   
9.00 am Word & Worship   Mrs Margaret Axford 

10.30 am Holy Communion Revd Howard Mellor  
 

8 SEPTEMBER – EDUCATION SUNDAY  
9.00 am Holy Communion Revd Tim Searle  

10.30 am Morning Worship  Revd Tim Searle 
 

15 SEPTEMBER 

9.00 am Word & Worship Miss Pamela Gilbert 

10.30 am Morning Worship Dr John Evans  
  

22 SEPTEMBER 
9.00 am Holy Communion Revd Gareth Hill 

10.30 am  Morning Worship Revd Tim Searle  

 followed by  

 Church Meeting  (no Bring & Share Lunch)  
 

29 SEPTEMBER – HARVEST FESTIVAL 
9.00 am Holy Communion  Revd Ruth Fry 

10.30 am  Harvest All-Age Service Revd Tim Searle  

  followed by Harvest Lunch  

 

 

Friday Worship ð pause for thought , 11–11.20 am 

every Friday in the Church (upstairs)   
 
 

                       Messy Church on Thursday 5 September,    

                3.30 pm - straight from School – 5.15 pm 

Fun, games, craft, meal, DVD, Bible stories.  Free.   

Children must bring an adult with them . 

Future dates:  3 Oct, 7 Nov, 5 Dec.  
 

 


